Summer School Committee

Meeting Minutes 12/1/10

3:30 Horrabin Hall 60
Present:  Saisudha Mallur, Denise Gravitt, Ron Bauerly, Michael Lukkarinen, Ellen Ehrgott, & 

Renee Polubinsky, Chair
Sabbatical Fall 2010:  Dean Halverson

Absent:  Brian Powell (sick)

Agenda:

Old Business:

1.  Approval of Meting Minutes for 11/10/10

2.  Undergraduate Student Representative

-Renee spoke to Annette Hamm regarding the UG student representative for this committee:

-She has informed the Student Government Association about our committee and has asked for a 

student representative

-Annette states the Student Senate is very busy and often the student reps for the various 


committees go unfilled.
3.  Undergraduate vs. Graduate Level Summer School Offerings


-Renee spoke to Dennis DeVolder, Chair of Faculty Senate to clarify our roles:

-Our group is a standing committee of the Faculty Senate, and the Senate's domain is 

undergraduate. Unless the Graduate Council has already expressed their desire for this to 

happen, it seems to me as an outside-the-committee observer that the committee is attempting 

to take responsibility for these concerns away from the Graduate Council.


-Therefore we will not add a graduate student to this committee - as it would first require a 

bylaws amendment to change the makeup of the committee, and again it would extend outside 

our domain


-It is perfectly acceptable to inform the Graduate Council that the committee is formed and 
underway. If the Graduate Council shares the same enthusiasm about summer school, they may 
wish to create their own committee, or to propose a joint subcommittee to work on concerns 
common to both undergraduate and graduate education. As the committee begins to find its 
way, if it becomes apparent that there is great overlap between undergrad and graduate issues, 
this committee and the Graduate Council may wish to suggest a significant reformation of the 
committee -- perhaps a standing, joint Senate-Grad Council summer school committee. 
4.  Informed Graduate Council of the Summer School Committee


-Update from Ron Bauerly, member of Graduate Council:

-Grad Council meets this Monday and Chair, Jennifer McNabb has it on the agenda
5.  WIU Surveys


-Renee contacted Teresa North regarding survey process at WIU:


-You have two options. One is going through me and the other is going through the Survey 

Research Center.


-In my case, you would provide me with the questions you want to ask, including any 

branching, etc. (i.e., ask gender and boys go to one set of Qs, girls to another), as well as an 
introduction to the survey (purpose, etc.) As an FYI, I can do pretty much any kind of Q.


-I'd take what you sent and convert it to an online survey and provide you a link to a draft 
version for testing, review, etc.


-In the meantime, you'd either file IRB paperwork or talk to them to get a waiver, as long as I 
have some type of approval in hand before the survey goes live.


-You'd also fill out a special survey version of the TeleStars form so that I could get a 
download of the demographic population you wish to survey (e.g., faculty, students, etc.)


-Then once as the i's are dotted and t's are crossed and you're happy with the survey, you'd 
determine when you wanted the survey to go live and personalized invites sent, as well as how 
long you wanted the survey to be open.


-Finally, just let me know if you want to see the results as they come in and I'll send you a live 
results link, and lastly, let me know if you want the raw data or just a report, and if raw data, 
whether in SPSS, Excel, or Access.

New Business:

1.  Summer School Issues as per Colleagues Comments:

-Thanks for giving me a chance to provide input on this process. My suggestion is for the 
University to make sure that all services are open and available to students during the Spring 
Interim (Maymester), and both summer sessions. For example, last spring in May we were not 
able to do the high ropes course because it shut down for the last two weeks of May - mostly for 
Memorial day - and my Lifelong Leisure Activities class did not get a chance to do the high 
course. The AC in Brophy was turned off so it was over 100 degrees in the building where we 
had class making it very uncomfortable. Computer labs were closed up and shut down for the 
summer, etc. It is my understanding that OAS - Office of Academic Support Services shuts 
down during the summer providing students who need that support do not have it. I believe 
that DDS shuts down as well, so for students who need that support during the summer do not 
get it. For that matter SDO - Student Development Office - I believe shuts down as well as the 
Counseling Center. I am not certain of all of this, but it is what I understand.   


If the University expects to get students here then they have to keep these things open. It's like 
opening a restaurant so people can come and eat, but not providing them with tables and 
chairs.  

2.  Survey Development


-Brain storm survey questions for faculty, departments, and students


-Renee will type what we have developed thus far and circulate via email to continue to work 
on this document

3.  Prioritize Summer School Committee Charge With Potential Timelines

-Each committee member will number the following duties in order of priority and send to 
Renee for tabulation.


Duties per BYLAWS: 
a. To annually survey the faculty/departments concerning their views of summer school.
  

b. To annually review data  descriptive of summer school and note any trends found in this data. 

c. To annually report to the Faculty Senate its review of the summer school program.

d. To assist administrators with communicating new and applicable summer initiatives to the faculty. 

e. To recommend new policies or changes to existing policies regarding summer school. 

f. To work with the appropriate administrators to help establish timelines for implementation of summer school initiatives and to encourage accountability on these initiatives. 

g. To evaluate and recommend summer school initiatives that are brought forward to Faculty Senate in terms of pedagogic, academic and programmatic standards. 

h. To serve as consultants to the faculty and the Faculty Senate 

i. To serve as a resource to the faculty and  Faculty Senate on summer school issues and ideas. 

j. To perform such other duties as designated by the Faculty Senate. 
4.  When do we want to invite John Miller, UPI President to meet with us to discuss/clarify contract 
issues and summer school?
5.  When do we want to invite Ken Hawkinson, Associate Provost and Coordinator of Summer School, 
to meet with us to discuss his perceptions of summer school at Western.

6.  Committee Responsibilities Prior to Next Meeting:


a.  Renee to contact Tere North to question how long it takes from start to finish


b.  Renee to contact the Survey Research Center to question the process and timeline from start 

to finish


c.  Michael to contact IRB as to our responsibility for IRB with these types of University 



surveys


d.  All members to number the duties listed in the Bylaws in order of priority and send to Renee


e.  All members to write/edit survey questions to working document


f.  All members decide on the best time/meeting to invite John Miller and Ken Hawkinson

Next Meeting:   Thursday, Dec. 16th @ 10:00 in Horrabin Hall 60
Adjourn:  4:30 pm

Respectfully Submitted by Renee Polubinsky, Chair
